Council 7525 Meeting Minutes
April 10, 2025

1. Call to Order 
Grand Knight (GK) M. Bullock called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM 
2. Opening prayer 
Worthy Chaplain T. Naples led attendees in vespers using the Breviary (https://www.ibreviar.com/m/breviaro). [During this meeting, evening prayer was projected onto the screen and shared over Zoom. So, both virtual and in-person attendees could follow along.] 
3. Pledge of Allegiance (USA)
While facing the American flag, GK M. Bullock led attendees in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 
4. Approve Minutes of Prior Meeting 
Deputy GK D. Martin motioned to approve the March 13th meeting minutes as distributed. Worthy Trustee B. Chenette seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. (Note: each member received the minutes by email before the meeting.) 

5. Chaplain’s Message
Worthy Chaplain T. Naples thanked the council for sponsoring the canopy for the Eucharistic Procession on June 22. A Memorial Day procession with flag is also planned for May 26. 
6. Grand Knights Report 
GK M. Bullock thanked Fr. Naples, with the assistance of Worthy Deputy D. Martin, for providing the meal before tonight’s meeting. (Note that GK M. Bullock made and provided tonight’s dessert.) All were delicious, appreciated, and devoured by the attending council members before the business meeting. 
Worthy Trustee B. Chenette volunteered to provide the main course for the May 8th business dinner. If anyone would like to lend a helping hand, please let him know. 
GK M. Bullock asked all 1st, 2nd, and 3rd Degree members to consider becoming a 4th degree knight by registering for the 125 Exemplification of the 4th Degree on June 14 here at St John Vianney. We, Council 7525 and Assembly 2106, are hosting the event, and Worthy Sir Knight Jay Benson is the emcee. Support your team. GK M. Bullock pledges to do a 30-minute Exemplification of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity before the event if you are not already a Third Degree. There is no reason not to become a Sir Knight.
GK M. Bullock reminded everyone to save the date: SEP 24, 2025, for the REBOOT presentation by Chris Stefanick at St. Francis Xavier Church in Winooski. (To learn more about REBOOT, visit https://reallifecatholic.com/reboot/. More information about the Winooski event is forthcoming.)
Elections are in June. Consider running for an elected office in your council.
Mike Audette is the POC for the Scholarship Program. Check with your relatives to see if you have a qualified heir. 
The next Holy Hour is Friday, May 2, at 3 PM. Come help us by leading a decade of the Rosary.
All are invited to attend Reverend Mr. Luan Van Tran's ordination and first mass, both on May 31. The same day, there will be a reception at Holy Family Church in Essex Junction, with RSVPs due by April 15. GK M. Bullock will circulate the invitation in a separate email. 
Many thanks to the more than 49 volunteers who worked to make our 39th Annual Super Bingo for Kids with Cancer a huge success. We should be able to donate $40,000+ to Camp Ta Kum Ta this year. You will hear a detailed report tonight. 
7. Financial Report
Worthy Financial Secretary Ray Michaud reported the account with Morgan Stanley at a value of $422,095.94 as of April 10, 2025.
Worthy Financial Secretary R. Michaud reported receiving a $100.00 check from Supreme to benefit Champlain Valley Birthright. 
DCN Leduc turns 60 on April 12, and the council will arrange to have a Mass said for him. 
The Worthy Financial Secretary offered to send a list of council members’ birthdates to Worthy Lecturer B. Prendergast. Worthy Agent Dave Giuliani also sent a list.
Worthy Treasurer S. Shover provided paper copies of the March expenses and income summary. See the addenda at the end of the meeting minutes for a copy of the treasurer's report and the Camp Ta Kum Ta (CTKT) tally. The checking account balance was $12,074.81 (as of March 31, 2025), and the Council’s CTKT account balance was $32,045.15, plus the CTKT balance in their account was $10,534.94 for a grand total of $42,589.09 (as of April 10, 2025).
8. Membership Report
The Council is still one member short of meeting its annual recruiting goal. If you know or meet someone who would be a great addition to the Council, please engage that individual using the "CARE" methodology (explained in the Council newsletter) and give that male, pratical Catholic a recruiting card and invitation to join. 
9. Other Reports 
[bookmark: _Hlk190948562]Camp Ta Kum Ta (CTKT) Super Bingo Committee: 262 players attended. The CTKT bingo committee met April 9 at the Rotisserie to conduct an after-event review. By all accounts, the new venue was a success. We may need to explore or make improvements to the sound system. CTKT plans to host the council for a BBQ, TBD, for the check presentation, and it was proposed that we do it in lieu of a future business meeting. More information to follow. All bingo materials for Super Bingo are now being stored at the Fairgrounds. The council has purchased a cabinet to secure and store the materials there. 
SJV Bingo Committee: Worthy Secretary of Finance Ray Michaud described the efforts made thus far to diagnose and fix the bingo board. Worthy Trustee T. Gravelin offered to assist in the diagnosis. Since April 17 is Easter Triduum and the bingo board is non-functioning, there will be no bingo in April. (Note in May that Bingo is the fourth week to avoid conflicting use of the SJV parish hall by the So. Burlington school district for testing.) 
10. Unfinished Business (motions carried over from previous meetings)
Not applicable to this business meeting. 

11. New Business (new motions)
Worthy brother R. Michaud mentioned that the (multilingual) Feast of Pentecost will be observed on June 8th at 10:00 AM by saying a special rosary. Then, afterwards, at the parish hall, the group will celebrate the church's birthday with a cake. The council is sponsoring the cake. 
12. Good of the Order
Worthy Brother Dick Stevens was presented the February Family of the Month certificate in recognition of 65 years of marriage. Dick and Sandra also received a second certificate and a $100 card for dinner at Longhorn Restaurant. Dick and Sandra may nominate a non-profit charity for a donation of $100. 

The following were recognized for their outstanding accomplishments and contributions in March 2025: 
Knight of the Month: Mike Pasqual. Mike may nominate a $100.00 donation to a non-profit charity of his choice.  
Family of the Month: Roger and Cindy Fay, Jr. Roger and Cindy may nominate a $100.00 donation to a non-profit charity of their choice.  
13. Lecturer’s Reflection 
[bookmark: _Hlk145486915]Worthy Lecturer Bernie Prendergast spoke about St Catherine of Siena (APR 29) and sang “One Day at a Time.” 
14. Grand Knight's Summary.
Please help make our events in service of Christ successful. How might you volunteer and assist your fellow council members carry out our causes? 
If you need something or know of someone who needs a visit, call one of us or the office.
Make time to visit our Knights who are ill or shut-in. 
If you are doing good work, let our Program Manager, Ted Barrett, know about it for our Star Council Award. (Take a photo, please.)
Use the “CARE” methodology when approaching potential new members.  
Please consider saying the Holy Rosary Daily.
15. Closing prayer
[bookmark: _Hlk134549205][bookmark: _Hlk160962088]Council prayer list.
Amy Rushford, Kay and Ken Jarvis, David Bean, Sandy Michaud, Richard Labrecque, Cora Bessette (daughter of Bill and Michelle Bessette), WSD Chris Poirier, Nathan Dionne (GK Nephew), Jake Pasqual, Patrick Anderson, Bruce O’Neill, Pope Francis, John (Jack) Romanoski, Lois Fontaine, all victims in New Orleans, Barbara Chenette (mother of Brad Chenette), Fr. Naples, Tom F., Candice Bullock (wife of GK), Wyatt Jean (grandson of GK), SK Ali Nasab, Jacobi Roulette, 1 year old Great-Grandson of Mike Audette, PGK Louis Lauzon, of St Marks, Nathan Cookson, Kenneth Limoge, SK Joe Groleau (in hospital), a friend of Fr. Naple's whose daughter was recently diagnosed with leukemia, Mike and Pam Audette, Bishop John McDermott, Timothy O'Neill, Fr. Jeremias Tigga, Ben Fine (son-in-law of Ray Michaud), PGK Ray Miller,  General success of Catholic Radio, Mason and Elizabeth Bullock, Leonard Robear, Chris Johnson, Arlene Michaud (Ray's sister), Gail Couillard, Marilyn LaCount, Friend of David Gravelin, Anthony Naples, Andre Ricard (Assembly 1157 Newport), Zak Bigelow and family, Mrs. Jackie Crosby, An anonymous member in distress, Niko Limnos and Family, Mother-in-law of Ronnie Sweet, William Cannon and Family, Michael Gravelin, Mark and Paulette Noyes and Family (esp. Levi age 7), John O' Brien, Cheryl Allain, Claire Myers, Kelly Jackson (daughter of late PGK Jeff Jackson), PGK Bernie Hemond, Dick and Sandy Stevens, Beth-Ann Prendergast, Mariette Nadeau, Chuck Schifilliti, Gerry Seney, Robert Gravelin, Keith Marston, Sue Cottrell, (23 year old woman fighting cancer), Chad Limoge, Vickie Linton, James Read, Gene Tofferi,  Jeffrey Claude Danis and family, Stuart Fath, Wally Rooney, Ed and Theresa Curtiss, one anonymous brother knight, the people of Ukraine, Israel, Gaza and an end to the wars. All clergy and religious. All victims and families of COVID-19, hurricanes (especially Helene and Milton), and flooding. First Responders, police, and firefighters. For a just solution in the Middle East, so that pregnant women will choose life, and for new members to join the Order. 
For all the faithfully departed and their grieving families, especially Jeffrey Jarvis and George Stevens (Assembly 2106). May they rest in peace, and may their families and all the families of the deceased be comforted by the promise of everlasting life in the Kingdom of Heaven. 

Worthy Chaplain T. Naples led the council members in the closing prayer using the Prayer for Canonization of Blessed Michael McGivney and remembering those on the council prayer list.  

Prayer for the Canonization of Blessed Michael McGivney 
God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and orphan, you called your priest, Blessed Michael McGivney, to be an apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young to the generous service of their neighbor. Through the example of his life and virtue, may we follow your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, fulfilling his commandment of charity and building up his Body, which is the Church. Let the inspiration of your servant prompt us to greater confidence in your love so that we may continue his work of caring for the needy and the outcast. We humbly ask that you glorify Blessed Michael McGivney on earth according to the design of your holy will. Through his intercession, grant the favor I now present (our sick or in distress). Through Christ our Lord. Amen.

16. Adjournment 
GK M. Bullock pronounced the meeting adjourned at 7:37 PM.

Attendance: fourteen members attended the business meeting, including four Zoom participants. All officers except Worthy Trustee Howard T. Barrett, Worthy Inside Guard Dave Bean, and Worthy Advocate Pete Gadue were present. All absent officers were excused unless otherwise stipulated. 


ADDENDA
[image: A list of money with numbers and text]
[image: A screenshot of a receipt

AI-generated content may be incorrect.]
[image: A white paper with black text

AI-generated content may be incorrect.]
2


image3.png
3/05
3/05 #8225
3/6 DEBIT
3/6 DEBIT
3/10 MISC.
3/10 DEBIT
3/10 #8226
3/10 #8227
3/11 #8228

314

3/14 #8229
3/14 #8230

3/14 #8231

317

3/19

3/27 DEBIT

Treasurer’s Report — March 2025
Interest Income
Birthright
Microsoft Office renewal
Limit Login Attempt renewal
Banks for super bingo
Longhorn Steak House
North End Food Pantry
St. John Vianney Church - Internet
V. State Council - Convention
Gift Basket

$0.11
$100.00
10593
§79.99
$4900.00
$200.00
$100.00
$50.00
$65.00

Deposit - Food for families and donation towards the

Special Peoples Christmas Party
st. JohaVianney, Church

St. Paul's Catholic Church

Vt. State Council - ad for conv
Deposit — meals

Deposit — banks — Super Bingo
Drummer Boy Web Hosting

Balance in Checking 4/2/2025: $12,074.81

Camp Ta Kum Ta: separate report

$400.00
$100.00
$250.00
$62.50
$60.00
$4900.00
$96.00
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CAMP TAKUM TA TALLY

Front desk admissions:
Early Birds:

$2085.00 + $720 from Credit Cards
$225.00

Extra Packets: $15.00 each $1965.00
Ticket Game: $196.00
Shot-Guns $170.00
Mini-Coverall $202.00
Intermission Game: $122.00
50150 Raffle: $795.00
Silent Auction: $5495.00
Nevada Tickets: $13,512.00 (less $160.00 for funches)
Donations: $260.00
SUB-TOTAL $25747.00
ACTUAL DEPOSIT TO THE BANK: $26,850.00
Extra Cash on hand $1103.00
EXPENSES:
Paw Print — printing: $231.10
Staples ~ printing $173.68
Champlain Valley Expo: $2,000.00
Best Bingo Supplies: $2,156.00
owe’s Home Improvement $490.06
Credit Card Charges: $56.02

After bingo dinner

$288.00  paid anonymously
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Follow up meeting dinner ~ Rotisserie $409.37

‘Opening Balance in our Bingo Account before any income or expenses;

$2,829.46
DEPOSIT ON 3/31: CASH $26,850.00
DEPOSIT OF CHECKS ON 3/3125 $1,390.00
ADDITIONAL DEPOSIT $500.00
BANK BALANCE AS OF 4/10125: $32,054.15
CAMP TA KUM BALANCE IN THEIR ACCT. $10,53494
GRAND TOTAL: $42,589.00

Unless there are any other outstanding bils that we
are not aware of

SPONSORSHIPS - $11.330.00

PAYOUTS FOR ALL GAMES: $8,900.00
OVERAGE OF SPONSORS - $2,430.00




